TOWN OF SHARPSBURG
MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

December 5, 2011

A regular scheduled meeting of the Sharpsburg Town Council was held Monday, December 5,
2011, at 7:00pm, in the Town of Sharpsburg at the Sharpsburg Recreation Center.

Present were the following: Wendell Staley, Mayor; Connie Turner, Council Member; Celene
Davenport, Council Member. Council Members Anderson, Rhodes and Clerk Camp were
absent.

Also in attendance were: Gwen Lyons, Dylan Davenport and Polly Garlington.
Mayor Staley called the December meeting to order and the Pledge of Allegiance was delivered.
The Mayor verified there was a quorum present.

The minutes of the October 24th, November 7t and November 28, 2011 Council Meetings were
reviewed and approved as written by unanimous vote, and were filed in the minute book of the
Town.

Mayor Staley hoped that everyone in attendance would be able to attend the Christmas Dinner
that will be on December 19t at 7pm.

Mayor Staley called for a motion to allow the merchants to put Christmas lights on the light
poles downtown. Council Member Davenport motioned, Council Member Turner seconded.
Motion carried, unanimously.

Public Comments -
> Polly Garlington -
o The mailbox for the Library and its needing to be fixed or the mail forwarded to
Town Hall.
o Auction merchant complained about photographer moving Christmas wreath to
make photos and damaged the wreath.
» Gwen Lyons -
o The tree cutting & trimming across the street from her house.

Polling of the Council -
» Connie Turner -n/a
» Celene Davenport -
o Street light out at 100 Sunset Drive
o 2nd child stalker at bus stops in Peachtree City
o The Coweta County School bus is letting 6 children cross Hwy 54 when they get
off the bus. Three on Williams Circle and three on Sunset Drive. Dylon
Davenport stated that the bus driver said that the bus couldn’t get down Sunset
Drive because of the tree limbs



Mayor’s Minutes -

> The intersection at Hwy 154 and Old Hwy 16 is scheduled to get raised markers to
raise attention until the road work can be completed in the future.

> We have received a complaint about the house on the corner of Terrentine Road and
Hwy 154 and it being utilized as a multi-family unit when it is under a single family
zoning. When the current zoning ordinance was adopted the house was being used
as a multi-family unit which makes it a non-conforming house. The house will have
to be empty for 6 months or more before it will revert to the new zoning. The six
month period won’t be over until the first of February. The house is currently being
rented out to a family

» Council Member Rhodes is possibly going back overseas. We should know in about
two weeks.

There being no further business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned.

Celene Davenport
Council Member



